	ANNOUNCEMENT OF INTENTION NOT TO PREPARE

AN ENVIRONMENTAL STATEMENT (Regulation 5 of the Environmental Impact Assessment (Land Drainage Improvement Works) Regulations 1999 as amended by SI 2005/1399 and 

SI 2006/618




	LOWER MOLE SAFETY BOOMS
The Environment Agency gives notice that it proposes to carry out improvement works to the flood defences on the Rivers Mole and Ember in East Molesey, Surrey between Zenith Sluice, west of Hampton Court Way (NGR TQ1529168167) and Viaduct Sluice, north of the railway near River Mole Business Park (NGR TQ1298765741), a distance of 3.5 kilometres.
The proposed improvement works will involve installation of ‘safety boom’ devices upstream and downstream of six flood defence structures to reduce the health and safety risks to third parties and to Environment Agency operatives.
The structures affected are:

· Zenith Sluice - TQ1529168167
· Molember Sluice - TQ1529768035
· Wildnerness Sluice - TQ1408167616
· Island Barn Sluice - TQ1445067195
· Royal Mills Sluice - TQ1318465763
· Viaduct Sluice - TQ1299265743
The Environment Agency considers that the improvement works are not likely to have significant effects on the environment and does not intend to prepare an environmental statement in respect of them. Further information on the works can be obtained from Environment Agency offices at Guildbourne House, Chatsworth Road, Worthing BN11 1LD during normal office hours or by contacting Miles Pickering at miles.pickering@turntown.com
Any person wishing to make representations in relation to the likely environmental effects of the proposed improvement works should do so, in writing, to the address specified below, within 28 days of the date of publication of this notice.
Miles Pickering
Environment Agency

Guildbourne House

Chatsworth Road

Worthing BN11 1LD









